Changes to General Rate – A number of properties have had a significant increase in their rates this year because of a change in the way the Council’s general rate is calculated.  Council carried out a comprehensive review of this rate earlier in the year and decided to change the basis of the general rate as follows.

· the rate is now calculated on the capital value of the property rather than the land value as previously.

· Changes have been made to the differentials that apply to the general rate and there are now just 3 differentials, residential, commercial and rural, compared to the complex system of 9 differentials that previously applied.

These changes do not bring in additional funds for the Council; they just result in a different distribution of how much people pay.  The effect of the above changes on individual properties varies.  The rates for some properties have gone up and others have gone down.  There are not big changes for the majority of properties.  However the changes for a minority of properties are significant and Council acknowledges that.

Properties whose rates go up significantly are typically ones that have a high capital value relative to their land value.  Also the category of properties with the higher % increases, but not necessarily the highest dollar changes, tend to be those in the rural zone and under 10 hectares in area.  These smaller rural properties had relatively favourable differentials relative to the other property categories previously, and many also have high capital values relative to their land value.

The Council undertook a thorough review of the general rate between last December and April this year and there was extensive coverage in the media at the time.  Many submissions were received from the public and considered by the Council over four days of hearings.  At the end of this process the Council made decisions to change the basis of the general rate to what it considered to be the fairest approach and one that was more in line with many other councils.  Council recognised that there would be significant increases for a minority of properties, but the Council was of the view that the previous system was not as fair overall as the new approach.

